WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 2nd September 2009 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; Maureen Biggin; Terry Morgan; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; 
2. Apologies for absence: Sue Shlackman; Roger Hamilton;
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 3rd June 2009 were approved 
4. Treasurer’s Report: no report.
5. Membership Secretary: a list of collectors who have not yet completed their rounds was discussed. It was resolved that Terry Morgan would make prompt contact with Mrs Hatton and the Reverend Hodgetts. Jim Biggin will make prompt contact with Miss Taconis.
6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: the next JCCRA meeting is later in September 2009. The meeting between the JCCRA and CBC has been arranged for later in September. The consultation process as it related to new access arrangements for Gundimore will be discussed as SAMRA in particular were very upset by the way matters were handled.
7. PACT: some effort has been made to monitor the speed of traffic in River Way. It is hoped that the results will be published. After some discussion it was resolved that Terry Morgan will relay to our PACT representatives a fear that at times the regular police are hiding behind PACT and using it as a device to avoid doing their proper duty.
8. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill : Janet Robson reported the emphasis is still on organised walks etc. However, a review of objectives is to be organised.
9. St Catherine’s Hill Management Plan: the ITT responses should be distributed very soon and discussion of them is scheduled for September. Jim Biggin had walked the hill with representatives of the Malmsbury Estate and had outlined the fears of local residents.

10. Planning Issues: the enforcement order on 4 St Catherine’s Way has been issued and the resident has appealed. The scrapping of the fire exit from the upper floor of the Hall on The Hill has been approved by CBC. The proposed development of 7 to 9 Crossway has been rejected by CBC. The residents have appealed.  Terry Morgan’s complaints against Councillor David Jones and the CBC Planning Department are both ongoing.

11. New Combined Website: this is now working and thanks to Terry Morgan and Christchurch Computers were recorded. John Pendrill will raise future participation at the next JCCRA meeting.
12. Dorset Waste Strategy: The Audit Commission took a very long time to produce nothing of value. The New Earth plant at Canford Magna has been given the green light to expand its capacity. DEFRA will be considering the DCC request for PFI funding in October 2009. 
13. The Gun Club: Janet Robson produced a letter which indicated that the errant member had been disciplined by the Gun Club management. This was greatly appreciated.
14. The meeting closed at 9.15 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 7th October at 7.30pm at The Hall on The Hill 
